

Offord Cluny & Offord Darcy Parish Council

Minutes of a  MEETING of the Parish Council held on Thursday, October 5, 2023 at the Village Hall, Offord Cluny commencing at 7.30pm following a Planning meeting at 7pm.
Present:
Cllrs Weitzel, Gatward, Young, Dawson, Moorbey & Sim
Attending:
Sarah Conboy (HDC), Andrew Johnson (Thornhill Estates) & Clerk
2023/3281
Apologies for Absence
Received from Cllrs Beckett, Savage, Brookes, Webb, Brett & Debbie Mickelburgh (HDC) & Ken Billington (CCC)
2023/3282
Open Forum (max 10 minutes)
Andrew Johnson spoke about the potential plans for the creation of  permissive footpaths to enable a circular walking route together with shorter routes.  He explained that the route he walked with Caroline did not work with their growing cycles so he had suggested alternatives. A plan was circulated and a copy would be emailed for circulation.  He said he would need the agreement of Stephen Eayrs for part of the route and the Clerk agreed to contact him.  The Chairman thanked him for the time spent on this and also to him and Thornhill Estates for providing a new location for the Offord Darcy defibrillator following the decommissioning of the Church Rooms and for arranging its removal and covering the costs.  Mr Johnson confirmed they were happy to have been able to help.  Mr Johnson left the meeting.
2023/3283
Declarations of Interest and Dispensation for Agenda items only



(Section 27 Localism Act 2011)


None

2023/3284
To Approve the Minutes of the meeting held on


September 7, 2023


Approved as an accurate record and signed.
2023/3285
Matters Arising from Minutes dated September 7 (information 



only)


None
2023/3286
District & County Councillor Reports
District Councillor Report October 2023
Industrial Action
Industrial action by some Huntingdonshire District Council staff has been called off as an agreement has now been reached with UNISON.

The agreement of a 5% pay award and an additional day’s leave was welcomed by UNISON members.   The agreement means the industrial dispute has ended and all council services will be operating as normal.

Town and Parish Planning Training

HDC’s Development Management Section has put together a Parish Training event which be held on both the 30th October and 6th November.

The training will take the form of a meeting, to be held in the Civic Suite at Pathfinder House between 18:00-20:00, and will include:

1. An introduction to planning – going back to basics, quiz to get everyone thinking about planning. 

2. The Development Management Service – Personnel, structure, responsibilities.

3. What is a ‘Material Consideration’- Case studies to review.

Please confirm through your Town Clerk to HDC who will be attending, there is a maximum of up to two representative per parish.

Garden Waste Subscription Services Initiatives


There were over 60 attendees to the September and October engagement sessions to discuss the implementation of the new garden waste subscription service that comes into place in April 2024.

For those that were unable to attend and would like to comment and give their views there is an online survey which is live until 27th October. 

www.letstalkhuntingdonshire.net/garden-waste-subscription
There are two surveys, one on general support that may be needed in your local communities and one on specific initiatives that HDC have suggested that may support residents.

A New Vision for Huntingdon, Ramsey, and St.Ives

The Vision documentation for Huntingdon, Ramsey and St.Ives are now finalised.

The aim of these documents is to set out the context and socio-economic case for change in the towns, including a vision, illustrative Concept Plan, and individual projects to help each town realise their full potential.

These documents were previously branded as Masterplans but have been updated in response to feedback received during the consultation process.

The Visions are available on: Vision Documents - Huntingdonshire.gov.uk
Meet Your Councillor Sessions
We understand that sometimes it is easier to talk to someone face to face, rather than send an email or make a phone call.  To help, we have scheduled some dates where residents can come and meet their District and County councillors face to face.  

Saturday 7th October 14.30-15.30 Judith’s Field, Godmanchester

Saturday 4th November 14.30-15.30 Offord Village Hall

Saturday 2nd December 14.30-15.30 Godmanchester Town Hall

As always, we work for you year-round. Should you need us, please contact us on: 

Debbie Mickelburgh debbie.mickelburgh@huntingdonshire.gov.uk    07537 121365 

Brett Mickelburgh
brett.mickelburgh@huntingdonshire.gov.uk 
07441 392492 

Sarah Conboy            sarah.conboy@huntingdonshire.gov.uk 
01480 414900

In addition to the above report Cllr Conboy spoke about the garden waste collection service and answered questions from Cllrs on it.  She also made a note of planning issues and said she would look into them.  Lastly, she spoke about the Godmanchester/Huntingdon bridge and that the idea of closing it to all vehicles except for emergency vehicles was again being looked at.  She hoped more information would be forthcoming from Cambs CC.

The Chairman thanked her for attending and Cllr Conboy left the meeting.

2023/3287
Finance, Risk Assessment & General Purposes


3287.1

To approve the monthly accounts.




The accounts were approved as an accurate record.






3287.2

To approve the balance sheet.




The balance sheet was approved as a true record and signed.
2023/3288
To approve the following payments and sign the cheques.


The following payments were approved and cheques signed.
102490
Offords Village Hall Comm.
Annual Grant


£2500.00
102491
All Saints PCC


Annual Grant


£1250.00

102492
St Neots Museum

Annual Grant


£50.00

102493
Agriplant Ltd


Green Waste Disposal
£130.68

102494
Nightingale Grass Care
Recreation Ground Grass
£528.00

102495
Hunts District Council

RG Waste Contract

£56.88
102496
Hunts District Council

MG Waste Contract

£87.10

102497
Hunts District Council

Summer Sports

£1496.23

102498
Mrs J Stanbridge

Salary



£416.22
102499
HMRC



Tax & N.I.


£63.18

102500
Tracey Langley

Village Maint.(replacement)
£112.00

2023/3289
Broadband (update if available)
Cllr Weitzel attended the Gigaclear online briefing but remarked that there was no clear indication as to exactly when the service would go live despite several people asking the question. February 2024 was mentioned as a possibility.  Cllr Dawson informed Cllrs that some of the surfaces which had been dug up and subsequently repaired had now started to crack.  Gigaclear had confirmed that when their work in the parish was complete they would put right any defects.
2023/3290
Flooding (update if available)
The dates for the annual clearing of the brook had been confirmed as Saturday October 7th and Saturday October 14th.  Cllrs would check the work after this was completed to ensure all debris had been removed and no sections missed.  Kathryn Reading confirmed that Network Rail said they would be clearing the sections it was responsible for in October and had contacted them again recently to check that this was still the case and also to inform them of the excessive growth this year.  It was noted that Network Rail had been in the parish recently clearing other sections/culverts.
The Chairman confirmed he had attended the recent flood forum in St Ives.
2023/3291
Leisure & Amenities
Cllr Gatward informed Members that he was in the process of getting quotes for the tree and hedge works in the village.  The next meeting would be on Thursday, October 12th at 7pm.








                                       


2023/3292
Planning
All attended the Planning meeting immediately before the Full Council meeting so no report was necessary.
2023/3293
Chairman’s Report
In addition to attending the Thornhill Estates meeting at Diddington, mentioned in the Planning minutes and the Gigaclear and Flood Forum meetings mentioned in earlier agenda items, Cllr Weitzel informed the meeting that he had attended the Paxton Pits Liaison meeting where it was stated that the gravel would be exhausted in 2025 when an extensive area of wetland habitats and footpaths would be created.  One such path would run from Diddington to Paxton Pits and at the next meeting attendees would be invited to walk this path.
2023/3294
Councillor Reports
Cllr Moorbey reported that a streetlight was completed obscured by tree growth in New Road.  Clerk to report.

Cllrs Dawson and Young reported on the overgrown hedge on the High Street which was preventing pedestrians from using the footpath.  Clerk to write to resident.
2023/3295
Any Urgent Business

In accordance with section 100(B)(4) of the Local Government Act 1972 (as amended) the Chair will admit an item of urgent business in order that it can be dealt with at the earliest opportunity provided it has been raised at least 24 hours before the meeting.
None
2023/3296
The meeting closed at 8.47pm and next Full Council meeting date confirmed as 
Thursday November 2,2023, at 7.30pm in the Village Hall, Offord Cluny 


Upcoming Committee Meetings:



Leisure & Amenities – October 12, 7pm
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